

The meeting was called to order at 7:04pm.

Treasurer's report: Cindy Case: We had deposits this month of 13,603 and withdrawals of 8,647. **Financial Secretary's report: Maki Traynor:** The deposits for the bake table are averaging \$80-90 per game, thanks for your donations. The sub sale was very successful, and SKH did "Ok".

Recording Secretary's Report: Laurie Kissinger: The minutes from last month's meeting were posted online. They were approved by Missy Miller and seconded by Michelle Chambers. They were approved by a unanimous vote.

Vice President's report: Michelle Chambers reported that the website is moving along smoothly.

Student Officer's report: Janelle Koontz and Brandon Mouery: The students thought Beatlemania was really cool, the music was fun. The football games are going well. October was a "Long month" The championships were fun, winning the "Battle of the classy hats versus the big red flag". They achieved the highest score ever by a CD Band! Brandon particularly liked the Dillsburg parade, "the only place you can be seen in shorts, a sports coat, and eating a turkey leg". They reported that the other events this month were great, and they finished by thanking the boosters for everything they have done for the band.

Band Director's report: Mr. Ceresini: Football is going well; we are 2nd seed going into the playoffs. The band has had a lot of success at shows, and people have been entertained by our show. He does not place a lot of stock in the scores, but the kids showed improvements every week. The pictures were taken this week, if anyone was supposed to get individual ones taken and couldn't, please let Mr. C. know. The pizza party was great, and thanks to the boosters for providing the food, the seniors loved having their names on the cakes! The senior stories' following the party is always a good time. The Keynotes concert was very fun, and was recorded, and will be selling the CDs hopefully soon.

Upcoming events: Powder Puff is Thursday; anyone in any band can show up and play whatever instrument they want. The holiday parade will have a later start this year, but they will be back in plenty of time for the mini thon which starts at 6:00. Jazz 1 will be playing at the mini thon, but not sure yet what time. District band auditions are coming up; there will be practices before school. The Veteran's Day concert is going to be held on November 29, with a dress rehearsal on the 27th at 6:30. The Indoor season is kicking off with informational meetings-Guard is Nov. 7, Percussion is Nov. 13, Majorettes-TBD. The musical is starting to get organized; Mr. Bitner will be conducting the pit this year.

Old Business:

Memberships: We have 90 memberships, and 4 community patron members!

Sheetz Books: This sale is still plugging along, please submit payment for any outstanding books you

may have.

Business sponsorships: We have received \$8950 so far.

Perkins: We will be having a dine in on November 14 and 15 from 4-9 pm. The coupons are available on the website; one is needed for each diner. We receive 15% of the restaurants receipt for the night if we bring in 50 diners each night.

Scrip: Weber vision is moving this week; there will be some delays in pick up. The info is on our website. One item of note, Sheetz cards are now reloadable!

Beatlemania: This was a fun event; we don't have final numbers yet on the ticket sales.

SKH: Thanks to Maki and crew, we made approximately \$400.

GTP: There are a steady stream of people participating in this program. Contact Cheryl Martin if interested in Christmas shifts.

Landis Concessions: We need volunteers for playoff shifts, please sign up on Charms. Thanks to Chef Tim for the third quarter feed, and thanks to all for donations of baked goods.

Buddy Night: Thanks to the Milbrands for coordinating this event! The High school kids did a great job of making the buddies feel welcome.

IRS: Cindy will need to file for an extension, her husband was called to help with urban search and rescue after the hurricane.

Audit: Cindy is working on this in conjunction with the taxes.

Senior Night; Thanks to Mindy Schutte for putting this together!

Capital Campaign: If anyone is interested in heading a campaign to fund an equipment trailer, please let Diane know.

Sub Sale: Thanks to Cindy Rittle for coordinating this, we made a \$2474 profit!

Holiday Dessert Dance: We will be putting sign ups on Charms for dessert donations. All are welcome, even if not in Jazz Band. If you are a Green, Gold, or Platinum level member, you receive two free tickets to this event; they will be at the door. The dance is December 14 at 6:30 in the cafeteria.

Holiday candy sale: The orders are due Friday, the delivery will be mid-December.

New Business

Raffles: The state has imposed new rules for raffles, and they are going to be too difficult for us to manage, and not worth it for the amount of money we actually make from raffles, so we will not be having them anymore. This includes 50/50, and the raffle at the craft show.

Vintage uniform pillows: Judy Koontz came up with an awesome design from the old jackets and we will be selling these pillows for \$40 each. We have received 20 orders so far! We are also selling the jackets outright for \$30 and the hats for \$5.

TOB Championship show: We received thanks from the East High boosters for all the help that day. **Craft Show:** The applications are in the mail to the crafters, thanks to all who helped stuff envelopes. **Legends of Music**: Looking for an event head to plan for a performance next year, possibly a military band. Please let Diane know if you are interested.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05pm

The next meeting will be held on December 4, 2012 at 7:00pm.

Submitted by Laurie Kissinger Recording Secretary